

2022~2023 学年高三押题信息卷

英 语(四)

注意事项:

意事项: 1. 本卷满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。答题前,先将自己的姓名、准考证号填写在读频卷和答题。 上,并将准考证号条形码粘贴在答题卡上的指定位置。

上,并将准考证号条形码粘贴在答题卡上的指定但且。 2. 选择题的作答:每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号 2. 写在试题 卷、草稿纸和答题卡上的非答题区域均无效。

上的非答题区域均无效。

4. 考试结束后,请将本试题卷和答题卡一并上交。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳资源 对话后,你都有10秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

1. How will the weather probably be on Saturday?

A. Sunny.

B. Rainy.

C. Snowy,

2. Why did the woman's sister give her a present?

A. To remember a trip.

B. To celebrate her birthday.

C. To express thanks.

3. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. In an apartment.

B. In a classroom,

C. In a hotel.

4. What are the speakers talking about?

A. Farmers

B. Wildlife.

C. Pictures.

5. What does the woman ask the man to do?

A. Mail some letters.

B. Read the materials.

C. Meet the members.

第二节 (共15小题;每小题1.5分,满分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独白。每段对话或独白后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最 佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟 的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

6. How does the woman feel at first?

A. Surprised.

B. Bored.

C. Worried

7. What does the man invite the woman to do?

A. Climb a mountain.

B. Pick up the litter.

C. Attend a party.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

8. What are the speakers doing?

A. Operating a ship.

B. Hosting a program.

C. Looking for an island.

9. What is John Rogers likely to do?

A. Introduce some cheese.

B. Interview a boatman.

C. Give tips on saving money.

【高三押题信息卷・英语(四) 第1页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com

微信客服: zizzs2018



听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. In which direction is the library in the university?

11. What is the sports center close to? B. South.

C. West.

A. The bookshop.

12. When will the football team training begin this Friday?

C. Churchill Building.

B. At 10 am.

C. At 3 pm.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。 13. What is the man?

A. A teacher.

B. A cleaner.

C. A student,

14. When was Smith House built?

A. In the 18th century.

B. In the 11th century.

C. In the 8th century.

15. Which is located on the ground floor? A. The computer room.

C. The dining room.

16. Which can only be done on weekends according to the woman? A. Holding parties.

B. Washing clothes.

C. Playing games.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。 17. What is Belfast famous for?

A. Making ropes.

B. Building ships.

C. Selling tea.

18. What will the visitors do this morning?

A. Visit City Hall.

B. Go to a concert.

C. Tour a garden.

19. Where will the visitors go tomorrow morning?

A. The Ulster Hall.

B. The Palm House.

C. The Ulster Museum.

20. How long will the tour last?

A. One day.

B. Two days.

C. Three days,

微信客服: zizzs2018

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共15小题;每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项、

The Best Destinations to Visit in 2023

Poland

We could list new openings in Poland, such as Hotel Verte in Warsaw, which will throw open its golden doors in August. But this is not the only reason you should visit Poland in 2023. Sharing a 300-plus-mile border with its neighboring countries, where there are forests, lakes and mountains, means now it's your chance to take a vacation there.

Western Australia

On April 20, 2023, a total solar eclipse(日食) will be visible over the northwestern edge of Australia. For an event that will likely last about one minute, the town of Exmouth has been planning for over a year. There will be outdoor viewing platforms where observers can safely watch the solar miracle,

Liverpool, England

2

Best known around the world as the birthplace of The Beatles, Liverpool is adding another chapter to its musical legacy. In May, it will be the host city of Eurovision Song Contest 2023, which is expected to bring thousands of flag-waving fans from across the continent. In June, the city will

【高三押题信息卷・英语(四) 第2页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



celebrate the Liverpool Biennial contemporary visual arts festival, as more than 30 international artists and collectives take over spaces in the city until September.

Charleston, South Carolina

Charleston shows its past like no other US city, but it often glosses over(掩饰) the history of its Black residents. It has been taking steps to fix that. Enter the International African American Museum, which promises to make an opening announcement soon for 2023 after pushing back its January date. The museum is on the shoreline of the Cooper River in the spot where many Africans first set foot in North America.

21. When will Hotel Verte open this year?

A. In April.

B. In May.

C. In June.

D. In August.

22. Which city will host Eurovision Song Contest 2023?

A. Warsaw.

B. Exmouth.

C. Liverpool,

D. Charleston.

23. What can you explore in the museum on the shoreline of the Cooper River?

A. The history of African Americans.

B. The rice field in the countryside.

C. The achievements of The Beatles.

D. The works by international artists.

E

Pelé was born on October 23, 1940, in Três Corações, Brazil, the first child of João Ramos and Dona Celeste. He moved with his family to the city of Bauru as a young boy.

Joso Ramos struggled to earn a living as a soccer player, and Pelé grew up in poverty(贫穷). Still, be developed a basic ralent for soccer by kicking a rolled-up sock stuffed with rags around the streets of Bauru. The origin of the name "Pelé" is unclear, though he recalled despising(鄙视) it when his friends first referred to him that way.

As an adolescent, Pele joined a youth team coached by Waldemar de Brito, a former member of the Brazilian national soccer team. De Brito convinced Pele's family to let the young man leave home and try out for the Santos professional soccer club when he was 15.

Pelé signed with Santos and immediately started practising with the team's regulars. He scored the first professional goal of his career before he turned 16, leading the league in goals in his first full season. Then he was recruited(人选) to play for the Brazilian national team.

The world was officially introduced to Pelé in the 1958 World Cup in Sweden. Displaying remarkable speed, athleticism and field vision, the young man erupted to score three goals in a 5-2 semifinal win over France, and then netted two more in the finals, a 5-2 win over the host country.

The young superstar received many offers to play for European clubs. Brazilian President Jânio Quadros eventually had Pelé declared a national treasure, making it legally difficult for him to play in another country. Regardless, Santos club ownership ensured its star attraction was well paid by scheduling profitable exhibition matches with teams around the world.

24. What can we know about Pelé in his childhood?

A. His father was a football star.

B. His family was very poor.

C. He often fought with his coaches.

D. He had to support a big family.

25. How old was Pelé when he first played in the World Cup?

A. 15.

B. 16.

C. 17.

D. 18.

微信客服:zizzs2018

26. Which team claimed the 1958 World Cup title?

A. France.

B. Sweden.

C. Brazil.

D. England.

【高三押题信息卷・英语(四) 第3页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u>



ists

its

1,

n

27. What is the best title for the text?

A. Santos, a Fitness Club

C. De Brito, a Great Coach

B. Pelé, a Soccer Legend D. João Ramos, a Brave Father

A recent study found that increased screen time during infancy(幼儿期) was associated with poorer executive(执行) functioning skills when the child was 9 years old. The result supports recommendations from the American Academy of Pediatrics(AAP), which discourages all screen time before 18 months old, with the exception of vides aboution.

old. with the exception of video chatting.

Executive functioning skills are mental processes that enable us to plan, focus attention, remember instructions, and deal with multiple tasks successfully. Those executive functioning skills are also important for higher-level cognition(认知), such as learning, academic achievement and mental health, "Those skills inft.

"Those skills influence our success socially, academically, professionally and in how we care for ourselves. Though these cognitive processes naturally develop from infancy through adulthood, they are also impacted by the experiences that we have and when we have them in our development," said Dr. Erika Chiappini, lead coincide for the same and when we have them in our development.

Dr. Erika Chiappini, lead scientist of the study.

Researchers looked at data from Growing Up in Singapore Towards Healthy Outcomes, which surveyed children from all socioeconomic backgrounds. The sample was made up of 437 children who underwent EEG scans, which were used to look at the neural pathways of cognitive functions in the brain. at age 1, 18 months and 9 years old. They then asked the parents about each child's screen time, and the researchers found there was an association between screen time in infancy and executive functioning skills at 9 years old.

In a learning packed time like infancy, one of the big problems with screen use is that young children aren't learning much from them. "There is no replacement for adult interaction, modeling and teaching," said Chiappini.

Babies have a hard time interpreting information presented on screens, and have trouble distinguishing fantasy from reality. "Babies and kids are also social learners and benefit a lot from the back-and-forth interaction with others, which is hard to achieve with screens," Chiappini added.

28. Which is allowed for a baby under 18 months according to the AAP?

A. Having video calls.

B. Watching movies.

C. Playing computer games.

D. Taking online classes.

29. What can we infer about executive functioning skills?

A. They are important for our physical health.

B. They affect our life a lot in many aspects.

C. They are mainly developed during infancy.

D. They enable us to focus on others' needs.

30. How did the researchers conduct the study?

A. They surveyed the teachers.

B. They interviewed schoolchildren.

C. They examined existing data.

D. They checked babies' medical reports.

31. What did Chiappini think was critical to babies' learning?

A. A quiet place.

B. A new teaching method.

C. Their imagination.

D. Human interaction.

【高三押题信息卷・英语(四) 第4页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 微信客服: zizzs2018

This morning before work, I decided to walk to have coffee and a light breakfast. I usually make under-half-a-mile trip once or twice a week, but I'm almost always in my accommon to the common to the state of the common triple. this under-half-a-mile trip once or twice a week, but I'm almost always in my car. That's fairly common by US mobility standards. In 2021, over half of daily vehicle trips in the US. by US mobility standards. In 2021, over half of daily vehicle trips in the US were less than three miles, according to the research of the Bureau of Transportation Statistics.

We know driving less would help reduce vehicle emissions(排放) and their effects on air pollution the climate crisis. That's easier said than done is a state where the climate crisis. and the climate crisis. That's easier said than done in a state where we're driving more in recent years. Now, there's one alternative more American beautiful to the control of the cont

Now, there's one alternative more Americans have been turning to: electric bikes, E-bike sales have soared in the past few years. For many, they provide an eco-friendly alternative riving with comparable travel time and to to driving with comparable travel time and fewer problems, like finding a parking spot. And the cost to purchase and maintain an eabile is made to the cost to purchase and maintain an eabile is made to the cost to the cost to purchase and maintain an eabile is made to the cost to t purchase and maintain an e-bike is much lower than what it costs to own a car. A basic e-bike typically sells for somewhere between \$1,000. sells for somewhere between \$1,000 and \$2,000.

In response to the growing interest in e-bikes, the California Air Resources Board (CARB) is saring to launch an a bit. preparing to launch an e-bike incentives(优惠) program. "The added benefit with this project is reducing VMT(vehicle with this project)." reducing VMT(vehicle miles traveled)," said Lisa Macumber, who leads CARB's equitable no get incentives branch. "That's really going towards the air quality, finding ways to help individuals to get to and from the grocery store and take cars off the road,"

CARB's current proposal is to offer a point-of-sale incentive(different from a discount) of \$1,000 off a standard e-bike, with an additional \$750 discount for larger cargo bikes, and adaptive bikes. The state has allocated the program \$13 million in one time spending.

CARB has hosted seven working groups so far to explain the plan to Californians and hear their thoughts. "The level of public participation has been a standont I've never seen," said Aria Berliner, an air pollution specialist for the agency. "That's really awesome how engaged people are."

32. What does the author want to show by his own experience?

A. We get used to taking short trips by car.

B. We prefer to have healthy food,

C. We must revise the mobility standards.

D. We tend to follow traific rules.

33. What does the underlined word "soared" in paragraph 3 mean?

A. Responded.

B. Appeared.

C. Increased.

D. Continued.

34. Why does CARB launch the program?

A. To motivate car makers.

B. To improve parking services,

C. To lower gasoline prices.

D. To reduce the use of cars.

35. What can we learn about the plan from the last paragraph?

A. It is well received.

B. It is highly profitable.

C. It needs improving.

D. It has been criticized.

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

A good morning routine can put you in the right state of mind to achieve your daily goals, Life coach Adrian Gonzalez shares his tips for the purpose.

Put yourself on do-not-disturb

Before beginning your morning routine, make a list of the people who might reach you in the morning. Tell each of them about your new morning habits and ask them to avoid contacting you until

【高三押题信息卷・英语(四) 第5页(共8页)】

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方微信公众号: zizzsw



a specific time when you are ready. 36 .

Wake up 35 minutes before your usual time

If you usually wake up at 7 am, now try to wake up at 6,25 am. __37_, which for sure will boost your morning mood and improve your health.

Do not snooze(关掉) your alarm

The worst thing you can do is keep hitting the snooze button. Calculate how many hours you need to rest, and just put one alarm. 38. Don't put your alarm clock on your nightstand. The best place to put your clock is on a table in front of your bed, so you have to get up to turn it off.

Go to the kitchen and make a special morning juice that will support your healthy diet and boost your energy. Pour a glass of warm water and squeeze the juice of half a lemon into the glass. Then stir (搅拌) it up and let it rest for 10 seconds. Drink up!

Practise collected conscious breathing

Breathe in through your nose for four seconds and hold your breath for four seconds. 40. This breathing technique helps make yourself feel at peace and clear your mind.

A. Have a hearty breakfast

6

- B. Enjoy a homemade health drink
- C. The practice will save you much time
- D. Once you hear it, jump and start your day
- E. Rising earlier will make you more productive
- F. That way, your mornings will be free from interruption
- G. Close your eyes, and forget about the world around you

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

第一节 (共 20 小题;每小题 1.5分,满分 30分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

In the 1970s, Cynthia Page was a young copywriter working in Manhattan and living in New Jersey. One night, after missing the train home, she found a phone booth in the train station to 41 her husband. When she hung up and 42, she saw that the phone booth was 43 by a group of tall, threatening-looking men.

"I don't know what these people would have done," Page recalled. "I was 44 at that moment." Just as she was 45 what to do next, she heard an 46 male voice come through the train station—directed at her. The man was shouting about how they were going to miss their train.

"__47 these tough men parted," Page said. "And marching through __48 this well-dressed, well-suited man."

The man 49 the phone booth door, grabbed her by the arm, pulled her out, and moved her through the 50. As they walked, he continued to talk 51, complaining about almost missing their train, as if he 52 her. He waited with her for another 53. He didn't leave until he saw that she was 54.

【高三押题信息卷・英语(四) 第6页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



"I don't know where he went. I didn't <u>55</u> him again, either," Page said. "But I've <u>56</u> it forever." More than 50 years later, Page still wonders what would have happened if that <u>57</u> hadn't

"I think it does remind you what sort of 58 there is," Page said, "It reminds you of the 59 that we all have together at very deep-rooted level. And it is a 60 41. A. blame B. find C. call 42. A. drove away B. got away C. went around D. turned around 43. A. protected B. limited C. surrounded D. burned 44. A. defeated B. frightened C. excited D. moved 45. A. at a loss B. in a hurry C. at ease D. in doubt 46. A. ordinary B. angry C. equal D. old 47. A. Suddenly B. Initially C. Patiently D. Confidently 48. A. left B. hid C. shook D. came 49. A. locked B. changed C. opened D. ignored 50. A. station B. office C. door D. street A. secretly B. gently C. sadly D. loudly 52. A. feared B. knew C. cheated D. beat 53, A. flight B. bus C. taxi D. train 54. A. safe B. quiet C. anxious D. curious 55, A. miss B. bless C, see D. owe A. believed B. remembered C. examined D. improved 57. A. guard B. pilot C. stranger D. woman A. distance B. request C. service D. kindness A. connection B. schedule C. destination D. environment 60. A. risky B. wonderful C. harmful D. similar

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

2023 is the Year of the Rabbit, the Year of the Water Rabbit to be more precise. So what does it mean? Each of the 12 animals in the Chinese Zodiac(生肖) __61 __(have) unique characteristics and each year corresponds to one animal. 2023 corresponds to the Rabbit, the __62 __(four) animal in the Chinese Calendar 12-year cycle.

In addition to the 12-year cycle corresponding to each of the animals in the Chinese Zodiac, there are Five Elements(wood, fire, earth, metal, and water), __63_ are associated with their own "life force" or "chi". This energy blends(组合) with the corresponding animal to determine that year's fortune. In 2023, the corresponding element is water. So the Year of the Water Rabbit is also referred to __64_ the Year of the Black Rabbit because the element of __65_ (water) corresponding color is Black.

The Water element is associated with a __66__(run) current, like a waterfall. By __67__(it) very nature, it means flexibility. A Water Rabbit Year combines a devoted and disciplined rabbit with a flow of adaptability and momentum. It's a great year to learn, persevere(坚持) __68__ achieve. Between the dedication of the Rabbit and the push __69__ (bring) in by the water flow, this is a good year to master new ideas, a year for personal __70__ (grow) and a year for establishing a good relationship.

【高三押題信息卷・英语(四) 第7页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



写作(北		
写作(共两节,满分35分单的文改错(共10小题;每小即最多有两处。每外进言解处的处。		
第一作语课上共10 4 35 分) 题 1 分,满分 10 分) 可交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。 误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。	
啊中最多师要求题:每小	》 题 1 分,满分 10 分) 可交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。 误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。 (∧),并在其下面写出该加的词。	to th语
宣傳逐級词如有两外同桌之间	题 1 分,满分 10 分) 可交換修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。 误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。 (A),并在其下面写出该加的词。 适。	文中共有 10 处 10
# F. Z. Z 4 _ A	122 4 17 SPE 14 ON 122 1707 1409 101 HBB 182 717 425 193	
新光错的。"J用如此"对写	(//), 并在其下面写出该加的词。	
1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	t e	
新籍的词用斜线(\)划掉每处错误及其修改均仅下的词见处,并在	该词下面写出修改后的词。	
C许修改以修改均仅阿	表一词:	
ally in	从第11 处起)不计分。	
以所以 一 一 一 一 一 一 一 一 一 一 一 一 一	从第 11 处起)不计分。 ork because I benefit a lot from it. I go shopp	
for and	ork because I benefit a lot from it. I go shopp	ing for groceries,
clean wash the dial	ork because I benefit a lot from it. I go shopp the weekend. It makes us feel good to find the	
the house	the weekend. It makes us feel good to find the	e changes after be
In this con	a I	A onn
hands on	e, I get more motivated make my home bette	er. A practice can
develor abilities and a se	use of achievement as well. I remember that m	y father often asks
to be out the gard	e, I get more motivated make my home bette	y latilet often done
arbage where I	was a little boy. Therefore, I strong recomm	nend that children
short is part of the daily household	and the second second to be seen a	
daily household	d work.	All the second
man AM Delegan		
第二:師表达(荷分25分)		
圆林小多观了校学生会举办的"	乡上中国(Rural China)"摄影展。请你为校英了	文报写一管报道 内
		~100 相1000,11
』活动介绍;		
2个人感受。		
注意 词数 100 左右;	they set to see a see.	
2可以适当增加细节,以使行文连	贯。	
bante	- A - W - A -	
		72'on 27
	A42-194 196 1991 d.s.	
12 17 1999 - Schlieg (199	to all all	1 1/4 11 12 11
Sports et als pair	AND THE RESERVE	TOTAL TOTAL
A TOTAL TO SERVICE STATE OF THE SERVICE STATE OF TH	the man wil single only on a strong	an water the H
A service from the	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	
<u> </u>		A. It is well out
and the second second		Tall by the state of the
	A LOUB WAY DEV.	35/7-17 N T
The second of th	adalasta a Maria a a captar de	
the 1855 of Property bear h	the state of the state of the state of the state of	
	COMPTENDED THE COLUMN TO SERVICE	was Tuesday Aug
	The first of the second second	TO DESIGN
	The state of the s	Name and St.
and the second of the fact	and of from the second	
1.2010 P.O. 1.101 P.O.		
【富二畑駒信息	息巻・英语(四) 第8页(共8页)】	

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 微信客服: zizzs2018 官方网站: www.zizzs.com



2022~2023 学年高三押题信息卷

英语(四)参考答案

听力部分录音稿

(Text 1)

- W: According to the weather forecast, another hot day is expected for our city.
- M: The good news is that there is a 60% chance of rain on Friday, which will increase to 80% on Saturday.

(Text 2)

- W: Look at the present my sister sent me today.
- M. What was the occasion? Your birthday was in February.
- W: It was a thank-you present for taking care of her house and pets. She took a trip to the mountains.

(Text 3)

- W: If you don't like this studio apartment, I can show you a one-bedroom unit on the third floor.
- M: All right. This one just doesn't have enough room for me.

(Tert 4)

- W, I have the picture of a tiger your uncle gave you last year.
- M. Yes, so this year I should take the one that will go with that best. I think the elephant is the one to go for, because it's another wild animal, while the borse is more of a farm animal.

(Text 5)

- M. Mrs. Smith, what should I do before training?
- W₁ Diana Sanchez's divided all the new members into teams. You should read through the packet of materials that was sent in your mailbox today.

(Text 6)

- M. Guess what-I joined the Cave Society last month.
- W. Seriously? I thought you were only interested in mountain climbing!
- M. I do like to climb, but you know, the two sports have a lot in common. We go down holes to expire the caves. It's cool.
- W. What else does your society do?
- M. Some people are so careless that they leave their litter in caves, so we also pick up the rubbish. Why don't you come along with me to the party tonight? They'll be showing pictures that we took in a cave last weekend.

(Text 7)

- M: Welcome to the Travel Show. I'm your host, Bob Wilkens.
- W: I'm Sallie Wright.
- M: Tonight, in part one, we'll be taking a look at the popular island of Marina and interviewing families on a ship in part two.
- W: Finally, in our last part, we will show you how to save money on your vacation.
- M: OK. We will start now by going to our reporter, John Rogers. John is on the island of Marina, which is famous for its goat-milk cheese. John, tell us some of the fantastic types of cheeses that you have tried at the supermarket.

(Text 8)

- W: Bill, you're familiar with the university, aren't you? I can't figure out where the library is.
- M: You know where the north gate is, don't you?
- W: Yes. It's up that way.
- M: I'm afraid the north gate is in that direction. Go about 200 meters and you'll see the library next to the bookshop. You can't miss it. It has a large sign on it.

【高三押題信息卷・英语(四) 参考答案 第1页(共4页)】

9 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- W: OK. I'll take your word for it. The second place I need to find is the sports center.
- M. That's in the southwest part. It's easy to see because there's the outdoor athletics stadium nearby. The sports center opens at 7 am and closes at 9 pm. I've signed up for the football team training this Friday, starting at 10 am. The organizers said that we should expect to be there until mid-afternoon, probably around 3 pm.
- W: I enjoy watching football. I've got a lecture in Churchill Building in the morning, but I'll come along after lunch.
 (Text 9)
- M. Hello, advisor. Can you tell me something about Smith House in our university?
- W: Sure. The building was finished in the middle of the 18th century and was used by the Thomas family. That's of course how the house got its name. There are three floors. A front hall and a dining room are on the ground floor. A small great with some new equipment is on the first floor.
- M: Are there any washing machines in the house?
- W: Of course. They are located on the right corner of the second floor. But please do not use them after M o'clock.
- M: Does it have a computer room?
- W: No. But a game room is on the second floor and you can find a guestroom on the same floor.
- M: Could we invite some friends to hold a party?
- W: We only allow parties on weekends. The last rule is to pay attention to the opening time of the front hall. The door is locked at 11 pm and opened again at 6 am in the next morning. Remember to take the front door key when you go out early or come back late.

(Text 10)

M: Good morning, everyone. Welcome to Belfast, one of the youngest capital cities in the world. In the 17th century, it was only a village. Then during the 19th century, the development of industries like rope-making, engineering, and tea trade doubled the town's size every ten years. The city is well known for its shipbuilding. It was here that the "Titanic" was built.

Here is your brief tour around Belfast. This morning you will visit City Hall. This afternoon, you will visit the zoo and this evening, you will go to a concert at Ulster Hall. Tomorrow morning, you will visit the Ulster Museum and see the gold treasure of the 16th-century Spanish warship. In the afternoon, you will go to the Botanic Gardens and you will walk among rare plants. And then you will visit the Palm House. You will have a free evening so you can go to some local pubs. You can enjoy some Irish folk music there. Next morning at 10, you will fly back to London. I hope you will enjoy the two-day tour. Thanks.

参考答案

1~5 BCACB 6~10 ACRAA J1~15 BBCAC 16~20 ABACB

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇应用文。文章主要推荐了几个旅游去处。

- 21. D 细节理解题。根据 Poland —节中"We could list new openings in Poland, such as Hotel Verte in Warsaw, which will throw open its golden doors in August."可知, Hotel Verte 将于今年8月正式对外营业。
- 22. C 细节理解题。根据 Liverpool, England 一节中"In May, it will be the host city of Eurovision Song Contest 2023..." 可知,2023 欧洲歌唱大赛将在 Liverpool 举行。
- 23. A 细节理解题。根据 Charleston, South Carolina 一节中 ... it often glosses over(掩饰) the history of its Black residents... The museum is on the shoreline of the Gooper River in the spot where many Africans first set foot in North America. "可知,在 the International African American Masseum 可以探寻非裔美国人的历史。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。文章主要介绍了巴西传奇球王贝利的生平事迹。

- 24. B 细节理解题。根据第二段"João Ramos strategled to earn a living as a soccer player, and Pelé grew up in poverty(贫穷)."可知,贝利小时候生活很艰苦。
- 25. D 细节理解题。根据第一段"Pelé was born on October 23, 1940..."及第五段"The world was officially introduced to Pelé in the 1958 World Cup in Sweden."可知,贝利首次踢世界杯时才 18 岁。

【高三押题信息卷・英语(四) 参考答案 第2页(共4页)】

10 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: <u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服: zizzs2018



- 26. C 细节理解题。根据第五段"... the young man... netted two more in the finals, a 5-2 win over the host country."可知,巴西队夺得 1958 年世界杯冠军。
- 27. B 标题判断题。通读全文可知,本文按照时间顺序介绍了巴西传奇球王贝利的生平事迹。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。最新研究表明,幼儿时期过多观看视频会影响孩子的执行能力。

- 28. A 網节理解題。根据第一段"The result supports recommendations from the American Academy of Pediatrics(AAP), which discourages all screen time before 18 months old, with the exception of video chatting."可知,美国儿科学会 (AAP)不费励 18 个月龄以下的婴儿观看视频,但视频通话除外。
- 29. B 推理判断题。根据第二段及第三段"'Those skills influence our success socially, academically, professionally...'" 可知,执行能力影响着我们生活的很多方面。
- 30. C 细节理解题。根据第四段"Researchers tooked at data from Growing Up in Singapore Towards Healthy Outcomes..."可知,研究人员分析了现有的资料。
- 31. D 细节理解题。根据最后一段"'Babies and kids are also social learners and benefit a lot from the back-and-forth interaction with others...'"可知,在婴儿的学习过程中,人际互动发挥着至关重要的作用。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。为改善交通现状和空气质量,加州大气资源管理局推出购买电动自行车优惠政策。

- 32. A 细节理解题。根据第一段"... but I'm almost always in my car, That's fairly common, by US mobility standards." 平知,作者在此提及自己的亲身经历是为了说明我们对开车出行已经司空见惯了
- 33. C 河文净测题。根据第二段"there's one alternative more Americans have been turning to: electric bikes."、画线词后 "... they provide an eco-friendly alternative to driving with comparable gravel time and fewer problems..."及第四段"In response to the growing interest an e-bikes..."可推断,画线词与 hereased 的意思最接近。
- 34.1) 细节理解語 根据等图段"'That's really going towards the air quality, finding ways to help individuals to get to and from the grocery store and take cars off the road."可知,加州大气资源管理局推出电动自行车购买优惠政策是为了改善空气质量,减少开车出行。
- 35. A 推理判断题。根据最后一段"The level of public participation has been a standout five never seen..."可推断,加州大气资源管理局推出的电动自行车购买优惠政业很受民众欢迎。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了几个开启全新一天的好办法。

- 36. F 根据本节的小标题及容前"... ask them to avoid contacting you until a specific time when you are ready."可知,F项 "这样,你的早晨时光就比较清静"符合。
- 37. E 根据空前"If you usually wake up at 7 am, now try to wake up at 6,25 am." 及空后"... boost your morning mood and improve your health."可知,E项"早起能让你工作更高效"符合。
- 38. D 根据空前"Calculate how many hours you need to rest, and just put one alarm."及空后"... so you have to get up to turn it off. "可知,D项"听见闹铃声就立即起床"符合。
- 39. B 根据下文"Pour a glass of warm water... Then stir(搅拌) it up and let it rest for 10 seconds. Drink up!"可知,B项 "喝一杯自制的健康饮料"适合作本节的小标题。
- 40. G 根据本节的小标题及空后"This breathing technique helps make yourself feel at peace and clear your mind."可知·G 项"闭上眼睛,忘掉你周围的世界"符合。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇记叙文。50 年前的一个晚上、€ynthia Page 在火车站的电话亭遭遇险境、一位陌生人及时出手相救。至今,她依旧感念这位好心人。

- 41.C 那晚,她错过了回家的火车。于是,她找到火车站里的一间电话亭给她丈夫打电话(call)。
- 42. D 当她挂断电话,转身(turned around)发现一群凶神恶煞的男人包围着(surrounded)这间电话亭。
- 43.C 见上题解析。
- 44. B "当时我很惊恐(frightened)"
- 45. A 正当她茫然不知所措(at a loss)时,一阵愤怒(angry)的男性吼声响彻整个火车站,直冲自己而来。
- 46.B 见上题解析。

【高三押題信息卷・英语(四) 参考答案 第3页(共4页)】

11 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 47. A "突然(Suddenly)这群大块头男人立即作鸟兽散,"Page 说道。
- 48. D "迎面走来(came)这位衣着考究的男士。"
- 49, C 这位男士打开(openod)电话事的门,抓住她的胳膊,把她拽出电话亭,径直穿过火车站(station)。
- 50. A 见上题解析
- 51.D 他们继续走着,这位男士仍在大声(loudly)吵嚷着,抱怨他们差点错过火车,就像他们彼此都很熟识(knew)。
- 52. B 见上题解析。
- 53. D 这位男主陪着 Cynthia Page 等候另一趟火车(train)。
- 54. A 直到 Cynthia Page 安全(safe)了,这位男士才离去。
- 55. C "我不知道他去往何方,也没再见(see)过他,"Page 说道。
- 56. B "但是我永远都记得(remembered)这件事。"
- 57. C 如今,50 多年过去了,Page 仍在想象当时的场景,如果没有那位陌生人(stranger)出手相救,又将发生怎样的意外。
- 58. D "我想这件事总让人想到这世间存在遵良(kindness),"Page 说道。
- 59. A "它让人想起我们内心深处的情绪(connection)。这种情感让人惊叹(wonderful)。"
- 60. B 见上题解析。

【答案与解析】

本文是一篇说明文。文章主要介绍了与兔年相关的传统文化。

- 61. has 考查动词时态和主谓一致。根据上下文可知,此处用一般现在时,且该角主语为 Each,故用一般现在时的第三人称单数形式。
- 62. fourth 考有数词。根据空前的定冠词 the 及空后 in the Chinese Calendar 12-year cycle 可知,此处用序数词。
- 63. which 考查定语从句 分析句子结构可知,此空引导一个非碳制性定语从句,且从句中缺少主语;又因为先行词是 Pive Elements,故此处填关系代词 which。
- 64. as 考有介词 be referred to as 意为"被称为",是固定搭配。
- 65. water's 考查名词。何中 water 和 corresponding color 是所属关系,此处用所给名词的所有格。
- 66. running 考查非谓语动词。根据句意列锁,此处用动词的现在分词作定语修饰 current。
- 67. its 考查代词。根据空后的 natute 可知,此处用形容词性物意代词,修饰其后的名词。
- 68. and 考查连词。分析句子结构可知·learn、persevere all achieve 三个询词是并列关系. 故此处用并列连词 and。
- 69. brought 考查非谓语动词。分析句子成分可知,此处填非谓语动词,且动词短语 bring in 与国语 the push 存在逻辑上的动宾关系,故此处用动词的过去分词,表示被动; brought in by the water flow 为过去分词短语作后置定语。
- 70. growth 考查词形装换。根据空前的 personal 可知,此处用名词形式。

短文改错

I'm really into do some housework because I benefit a lot from it. I go shopping for groceries, clean the floor and

wash the dish on the weekend. It makes us feel good to find the changes after. be finishing the housework. In this case,

I get more motivated \land make my home better. $\underline{\underline{A}}$ practice can develop my hands-on abilities and a sense of achievement as

well. I remember that my father often asks me to take out the garbage where I was a little boy. Therefore, 1 strong asked when strongly

recommend that children should take part of the daily household work.

One possible version:

书面表达

A long-expected photographic exhibition opened in the school hall last Sunday, which was organized by the Students' Union. Themed Rural China, the exhibition showcased the distinctive culture and traditions of China's rural areas, as well as significant changes in recent years, through these remarkable images taken by professional photographers. The event drew large crowds of students and teachers. They admired and praised each breathtaking photo.

The show delighted me because it not only offered the opportunity to gain insights into the amazing rural areas, but also inspired me to devote myself to our great country. In conclusion, it was a fantastic and rewarding visit,

【高三押题信息卷・英语(四) 参考答案 第4页(共4页)】



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国 90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号:zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线





13

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830